Monday, November 9%, 2020

Hello Hawthorne Place Staff,

Outbreak update:

| am very pleased to share that all remaining test results have come back negative, and Public Health has
declared the outbreak on the 3™ floor over! We are very thankful for your tremendous support
throughout the outbreak, it is because of your hard work and dedication that this outbreak has ended.
As we go forward, we must keep up with all our IPAC protocols, and remember that our actions both in
and out of the home make a difference.

A special thank you also to our health system partners including Toronto Public Health, Central LHIN,
and North York General. We will remain vigilant in our efforts to keep Hawthorne Place free of COVID-19
and other viruses.

Additional Reminders:
e Staff Engagement Survey- Please provide your anonymous feedback on Surge before the survey
closes on Friday, November 13,
e Flu Shots- If you have received a flu shot at a pharmacy or your family doctor, please provide
documentation to your supervisor.

As we are now out of outbreak, my updates will return to weekly, with my next scheduled update on
Thursday, November 12%™. | will be in touch sooner should there be anything important to share. As
always, if you have any questions or concerns please speak to your supervisor or to me directly.

Thank you again for your dedication and support to our residents, their families, and each other.

Michelle Sattler
Executive Director



